
 

March 4, 2011 
 
 
 
 
To the Honorable Members of the 
  Public Works Committee 
City of Milwaukee 
 
Dear Committee Members: 
 
 File No. 101186 vacates all rights-of-way located on the eastern portion of the Housing Authority 
of the City of Milwaukee's Westlawn Housing Project, in the area bounded by West Silver Spring Drive, 
North 60th Street, and North 64th Street in the 2

nd
 and 9th Aldermanic Districts.  This vacation was 

requested by the Housing Authority of the City of Milwaukee to facilitate the redevelopment of the eastern 
portion of the Westlawn site.  
 
 The Department of Public Works Coordinated Report contains no stated objections to the 
proposed vacation. No additional costs have been identified as a result of this vacation. 
 
 Since the proposed vacation is not in conflict with City plans, the City Plan Commission at its 
regular meeting on February 21, 2011, recommended approval of the subject file, conditioned on 
obtainment of the petition and coordinated report from the Dept. of Public Works. 
 
 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Rocky Marcoux 

Executive Secretary 
City Plan Commission of Milwaukee 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
cc: Ald. Joe Davis 
      Ald. Robert Puente 


